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Monday, November 23, 2015
DAILY MESSAGE OF MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN THE MARIAN CENTER
OF AURORA, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN???

Announcement to all the favored children of the Immaculate Heart

Under a just and evident cause, for reasons that show a reality that deserves attention and care, and
above all, so that this work may continue in the midst of this spiritual and planetary transition, after
a special reflection on some of My children, Your Mother of Heaven announces that She requests
the withdrawal of Mother María Shimani de Montserrat, Friar Elías del Sagrado Corazón and Friar
Lucas del Monte Sinaí, during the next three months, so that they may go on a profound retreat of
restoration and absolute recovery from the last trip and pilgrimage to Colombia, Venezuela and in
the northern part of Brazil.

It is for this reason that, as Your Heavenly Mother, I make use of this daily message to announce to
all My dear pilgrims that the tasks and the monthly meetings will continue in the Marian Center of
Aurora during the next three months, under the company of Sister Lucía de Jesús; period that
encompasses the end of this month of November, 24th and 25th, and the months of December,
January and February.

I would like to tell you, dear children, that the result of the pilgrim task in Colombia, Venezuela and
in Amazon led to a considerable attrition both of the human resources and of the spiritual and
material ones.

By the Law of order and harmony, these children of Mine will go on a retreat and will dedicate their
time to reconnect to the spheres of contact with the Kingdom of Aurora; they will dedicate this time
to ingress again in the integral healing of life, as they need it so.

The process of healing, which has been offered to them these days in Aurora is considered little and
insufficient. This is why the task of recovery will be extended to the next three months.

Dear children, regarding the Vigil of Prayer and the monthly meetings, they will continue, as well
as the Marathon of the Divine Mercy, which will be held as it has been so far, and you will have the
Grace, on each 5th and 6th days of each month, of reviewing the instructions that My Son delivered
to you in the previous meetings. The visionaries who are going on retreat will receive reserved
apparitions on those days, as in the Marathon and on the day of The Sacred Call.

I dedicate this special attention to the instruments elected by Your Mother because the processes of
transmutation, as well as the physical and mental tiredness during the trips, have produced evident
repercussions on their health condition.

As the work of the Divine Messengers must go on in these times of planetary crisis, we lovingly
request that all those who pray, place these children of Mine in their prayers, so that they may soon
join the mission once again. From March 2016 on, My children will go back to their public task.

I thank you for the union of each one of your hearts in this important moment of healing!
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Who blesses you always,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace


